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Over the past year, SOCSD has been developing its Master Capital Plan for the next 20 years based on Building 
Condition Survey data, safety and security considerations, space utilization studies, enrollment projections and 
evolving program needs to provide all students with an exceptional educational experience.

Last summer, engineers assessed and documented the  
condition of infrastructure including HVAC, plumbing,  
and electrical systems in all four schools (at SOMS, above),  
the Tappan Zee Education Center, the Palisades School and  
the Greenbush Building.

Throughout the fall and winter, the District’s Facilities Committee toured our 
schools and met with building administrators to discuss and prioritize capital needs.

Teacher Darrell Flynn joined the high school faculty 
this year with over a decade of experience. “I’ve taught 
financial literacy for the past 12 years and was a pilot 
teacher for the University of Chicago’s FinEDge  
curriculum in my previous district,” he said. At the  
December 5 Curriculum Council meeting, Flynn  
presented his proposal for a new, one-semester course, 
Career and Financial Management, to be offered in the 
2020-21 school year. The course will align with the  
research-based FinEDge curriculum, available to schools 
at no cost, and be open to all high school students.

“FinEDge follows a Financial Well-Being Map,” Flynn 
explained. “We start with financial decision-making: 
talking about our values and attitudes toward money 
and setting goals. What does it mean to be financially 
well? Then we cover the pathways toward financial 
wellness: savings and spending, borrowing, earning, 
managing risk through investing and insurance and 
financing post-secondary education.”

“We are promoting this for students earlier in their high 
school experience,” said Assistant Superintendent for 
Curriculum and Instruction Brian Culot. “Ideally, we’d 
like every student to take this course by graduation.”

Financial Literacy is Focus of  
Business Curriculum Redesign

New Handwriting Program Enhances  
Engagement and Performance

All second- and third-grade classes, 
along with four kindergarten and 
three first-grade classes, have 
transitioned this year to Handwriting 
Without Tears (HWT), an award- 
winning, multi-sensory curriculum 
for print and cursive letter writing.  
The shift resulted from teacher 
feedback that students were having 

difficulty reading and writing in cursive and accessing primary sources, such as 
historical letters and documents, for research.

“Our occupational therapists have used HWT for years because they have found 
it to be developmentally appropriate and able to meet students’ needs at different 
levels,” explained K-5 Instructional Literacy Coach Kristy Nadler. “We’re seeing 
tremendous growth among students overall. Our OTs are reporting better  
performance among students they see now that HWT is being used for both  
pullouts and class instruction. We’re also able to measure results to evaluate 
student progress throughout the year.” 

HWT lessons are brief—just 15 minutes two to three times per week—but they 
are a highlight of the school day for students. Instructional materials include 
songs, short video tutorials, iPad applications, workbooks and print visuals which 
keep students interested and engaged as they build skills.

A recent kindergarten lesson in Amy Sheehy’s class included a song with choreo-
graphed “skywriting” to practice letter formation, a brief video with memorable  
writing tips and hands-on practice printing the letter in short words and sentences. 

Meanwhile, Occupational Therapist Monica Diaz had third-graders in Kathleen 
Allen and Irene Alvarado’s class on their feet to skywrite cursive letters, followed 
by hands-on practice and writing with eyes closed to reinforce muscle memory.

HWT will be rolled out for district-wide K-3 implementation in 2020-21 as part 
of a larger redesign of the elementary English Language Arts curriculum, which 
has included adoption of the Teachers College Reading & Writing Project and 
Phonics curricula.
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Incoming Kindergarten
Registration Assistance
• Tuesday, February 25 
 6:00-8:00pm | WOS
• Wednesday, March 18 
 6:00-8:00pm | WOS

• Friday, March 20
 8:30am-3:30pm | WOS

SOCSD School Maker Faire
• Thursday, March 5
 6:30pm | TZHS Gym

PreK Playgroups
• Wednesday, March 4
• Wednesday, March 18
• Wednesday, April 1
• Wednesday, April 22
    9:30am & 10:30am | Family 
    Engagement Center @ SOMS

Upcoming DATES

Student representatives 
from every fi fth-grade 
class are taking the lead 
in helping CLE boost 
its energy effi ciency as 
members of the Power 
Patrol, a collaboration 
with the District’s 
Facilities Department. 
It’s an opportunity to 
apply what they learn in 
math and science to a project that will have a real impact on their 
school, our District and our environment.

“We’re piloting this group to support our District goals of saving 
energy and updating heating and lighting systems in our building,” 
said Director of Facilities Jack Rallo. “It’s exciting to engage our 
students as partners in this effort.”

Rallo, Assistant Principal Rob Schliessman and Custodian Robert 
Smith led the inaugural meeting of the group, which covered 
energy basics and how reducing waste helps the environment and 
saves money. “This is the fi rst time we’re really considering how 
to conserve energy at Cottage Lane,” Schliessman told students. 
“You’ll be able to see how much energy our school is using and 
participate in setting goals to reduce waste.”

In addition to promoting simple energy 
conservation practices in their homerooms, 
the Power Patrol will gather data on class-
room energy usage and brainstorm ideas at 
brief monthly meetings with Rallo, Schilessman 
and Smith. Their work will help to inform 
ongoing facilities maintenance and upgrades 
and, potentially, identify projects to be 
included in the District’s Master Capital Plan.

As a result of their studies and experience with CLE’s long-standing 
“reduce, reuse and recycle” school culture, Power Patrol members 
see the connection between their efforts and the world around them.

Power Patrol Promotes Energy Effi ciency
“My history, literature and 
language courses at TZ played 
a huge role in helping me realize 
what I wanted to study. 
Ms. McMane whipped my essays 
into shape and taught me how to 
write with a structure as persua-
sive as I believed my arguments 

to be. Mr. Matulac, who I never had as a teacher, was a crucial 
mentor to me and taught me how to really be critical when reading. 
Mr. Burgos and Ms. Arietta taught me that language courses are 
always more about what happens outside the classroom than 
what happens inside them. They demanded a rigor which allowed 
me to later be more confi dent when completing coursework in 
both French and Arabic. Mr. Robertson’s AP European History 
class made me realize I would never be done studying; I will be in 
school until at least halfway through the next decade. I also want 
to give a shout-out to Mr. Anderson at SOMS, who spurred my 
interest in the social sciences when I was just a little kid!”

– Ryan Zohar (‘15)
graduated from the Dual BA Program offered jointly by Columbia 

University and Sciences Po and is currently studying Arabic in Amman, 
Jordan as a Fellow with the Center for Arabic Study Abroad. He will 

enter the University of Michigan’s doctoral program in Sociocultural 
Anthropology this fall to focus on Middle Eastern Jewish communities.

#ProudTZGrad (continued from page 2)


